MORRANT THAMES VALLEY CRICKET LEAGUE 

NEWSLETTER - July 2009


Never Listen to Weather Reports…
I got all excited a couple of months ago when the BBC predicted a long hot summer. In my part of London it hasn’t stopped raining for the last 4 days and apart from 1 sultry week the weather hasn’t been great. I would suggest that we all just stick our heads out of our bedroom windows every Saturday morning and predict the day’s weather ourselves!!
Play Cricket Websites
We have noted that most clubs are now linked to a play cricket site. A lot of clubs use the site to input their stats. I am looking for volunteers to input results in all the levels. One volunteer per level spending about half an hour every week inputting results. If there is anyone out there who has the time then please do let me know. Thanks!

ECB- ‘Doing A Favour’

I don’t think there is anyone who would disagree that all clubs rely heavily on volunteers to help run the club. These volunteers spend countless hours helping to maintain and develop grass roots cricket. The ECB have set up a section on their website encouraging volunteers to sign up and get involved in their local club. This is a good way of finding volunteers locally who aren’t currently members of your club. More information can be found at- http://www.ecb.co.uk/development/be-involved-do-a-favour/
Captains Housekeeping

So far this season the League have not received over 80 umpires reports/cards. To date £400 worth of fines have been issued! Persistent offenders may well find points being deducted. You have been warned!

“A Splendid Advert for the Game”

Reports Dick Skellington who was a panel umpire at the Harefield v Amersham game on 11 July. He goes on to say that both captains (Luke Jackson and Akshay Reddy) should be commended for playing in the gloom and drizzle in order to achieve a result. In the end Harefield came away with a win in a very close fought contest which could have gone either way.

Similarly Gerrards Cross 2nd XI captain, Richard Thomas and his team mates should also be acknowledged for playing through the rain against my own team in order to get a result. Despite virtually skiing to the stumps Richard kept on bowling and the team stayed on til the bitter end. Their efforts gave them more points than an abandonment.

It is these examples of sporting behaviour which clearly shows us that the Spirit of Cricket is being adhered to by TVL clubs. 

Player Eligibility
Please note that the last date for registering overseas players and for arranging for transfers of players between clubs is 31 July

To date 2 players have been found to have transferred clubs without the necessary approval having taken place and one further case of a banned player representing a member club has been noted.

In each case the club's appear to have been mislead by the players concerned and all clubs are therefore urged to undertake full background checks for all players who are new to them. This should include satisfying themselves that the player has no outstanding obligations to any previous club and that he is not under any ban from any cricket league.

There have also been 2 cases of overseas players not having been registered and both involved some misunderstanding of the registration rules. All clubs should note that an overseas player's registration is for one season only and that the player will need to be re-registered in following seasons where relevant
Player Performances
Some notable performances need to be mentioned. David Atkinson took 9-15 for Amersham v Kew. 15 year old Sanjay Aktar scored his maiden century for NMCC 3s v BA 3s. BA 3s have also been relying on their colt Yasa Butt who has scored 50+ in his last 4 matches. At the other end of the scale Steve Lynch (Beaconsfield 3) rolled back the years to score 110 n.o which included a 70 run 9th wicket partnership- the other batsman scored 1 off 10 balls in that partnership!!! Wrichik Majumder for Kew 2 is currently averaging 398 having scored 3 unbeaten centuries in his first 4 matches for once out. U15 starlet Joseph Howarth took 5-29 for Eversley 4 v Theale and Tilehurst 3.

Rules and Match Conditions
Philip Newfield reported in an email dd 21st June 2009 to all member clubs regarding the R & MC's Subcom and Mancom's action in response to the replies received to the match points questionnaire.  He is currently collating certain information to assist the promised presentations to be made to the 2009 AGM, and asks that all member clubs provide full information on all matches at all levels both when telephoning results and completing the results sheet-e.g. who won the toss, no of overs bowled in both innings etc etc.   

He is also looking to address, without in any way changing the current format of matches played, the increasingly mentioned issue in the lower divisions of late finishes and arrivals home. He intends to present some very attractive proposals designed to address and resolve this issue to the R & MC Subcommittee at its autumn meeting, and hopefully thereafter to the Management Committee and the 2009 TVCL AGM.  Any Full Member Club considering making a proposal to the 2009 AGM that addresses this issue by altering the format of matches in any way is asked to contact Philip asap, who will explain further, and ask Clubs contacting him to delay making such a proposal pending his attempts to address and resolve this issue without changing the format of matches.
Windsor CC 6-a-side 21 August
 Windsor CC would like to invite TVCL clubs to enter a team in their 6-a-side tournament to be held at their club. The day will include a sporting memorabilia auction, BBQ, all day bar and most importantly the 5th Ashes test will be on the big screen in their bar. For more info please contact Brian Davis- Brian.Davis@kcc.com.

TVL Games

A TVL XI helped Hillingdon Manor CC celebrate their 150th Anniversary on 22 July. The TVL scored 228 in their 40 overs with Patrick Allen (Purley on Thames) top scoring with 46 ably assisted with quick fire 25s from Martin Tennant (Wooburn Narkovians) and Elliott Ketteringham (Amersham). In reply HMCC were restricted to 155 all out which included a pugnacious 38 from Simon Webb. Wrichik Majumder (Kew) led the bowling with 5-23 with Chris Reaune (Burnham) and Martin Tennant both taking a brace apiece. Highlight of the day was Matt Lench (Harefield) taking a superb catch at slip. The TVL would like to thank HMCC for their excellent hospitality on the day.

The next TVL game is at Harefield CC on Monday 27 July. 

If there are any clubs who would like a fixture in 2010 against the TVL then please do not hesitate to contact me.

And Finally

 The Annual League Dinner will be held at Slough CC on Friday 23 October. This year’s guest speaker will be former England player Derek Randall. Places will once again be limited and details on how to purchase tickets will be sent out over the next few weeks.
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